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Complete an Assessment of General Education  
Development of Student Learning Outcomes and Alignment with General Education Curriculum 

 A General Education Assessment Retreat was held June 2009 to engage faculty in the alignment of the 

University Student Learning Goals to the General Education curriculum in the various General Education 

areas.  Additionally, faculty was asked to develop specific student learning outcomes/objectives that were 

aligned with the much broader Student Learning Goals. 

 During the fall 2009 semester, University Assessment Research and Analysis followed up with each of 

the five General Education areas to review and revise the outcomes written during the June retreat. 

 During the spring 2010 semester, the University Academic Assessment Committee (UAAC), department 

chairs and committees and an open faculty meeting will all have an opportunity to review and comment 

on the student learning outcomes.  A final version will be developed based on this feedback and submitted 

to the Faculty Senate for review and voting. 

 Alignment of the GE curriculum with the Student Learning Goals, recommended by Middle States to be 
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 Human Resources (HR) held focus groups in February 2010 to gather feedback on the current search 

process. 

 Partnering with HR the Diversity office will continue to review and monitor the search process.  

Identify Resources 

 In the coming year, HR and the Diversity Office will continue to work together to identify resources to:  
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 Activities such as GEARUP (MHEC CPIP), AmeriCorps, the Business Economic and Community 

Outreach Network. 

 Activities for TRIO high school students visiting from other campuses to explore SU, (SU does not yet 

have a TRIO program). 

 

Closing the Achievement Gap (Retention) 
Strengthen the Center for Student Achievement  

 SU Center for Student Achievement (CSA) first opened in fall 2008 and marked the first time SU has had 

such services for students.  Significant progress was made toward the development of the Center‟s 

resources for students.  However, the CSA has been severely limited in its development because SU has 

only been able to reallocate about 40% of its full implementation budget of $417,000. 

 Although the CSA is operating on a shoe string budget, it began offering tutorial services in fall 2009 and 

will continue to offer this service as a retention initiative. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Identify Resources for Center for Student Achievement and Success 

 A Federal TRIO grant was written and submitted in February 2010 to support academic initiatives listed 

through this progress report. 

Strengthen the Writing Center 

 The CSA is intended to bring cohesion to a wide-range of services offered by the University, as well as 

formalize several institutional initiatives designed to maximize student success.  With its opening in 2008, 

the CSA has provided students with opportunities to engage in learning outside of the classroom.  The 

University will continue to seek alternate funding sources to keep recruitment and retention programs 

viable and have recently applied for a TRIO grant, which is currently under review. 

Implement Programs to Address Gaps in Students‟ Mathematical Backgrounds 

 The ALEKS (Assessment & Learning in Knowledge Spaces) math assessment was piloted in fall 2008.  

ALEKS assists students and academic advisors in placing students in math courses that best match their 

ability level.  Currently, the University does not offer pre-college math support for students whose math 

skills are below the college algebra level.  This weakness of math skills among prospective college 

students is a national problem that requires close cooperation between K-12 and higher education to 

resolve.  The Governor‟s STEM Task Force report, “Investing in STEM to Secure Maryland‟s Future,” 

clearly identifies this challenge.  This pilot phase was fully funded in 2009-10.     

Pilot a Summer Bridge Program 

 This is a long-term initiative that is in very early discussion phase. 

 We have begun researching summer program models and sources of funding.  

 These programs are well known for preparing students for success, yet are expensive because the target 

audience is often in financial need and families can‟t afford the cost of a month on the campus during the 

summer.  SU simply does not have adequate resources to fund such an initiative.   

FALL 2009  

Tutoring by Race 
Frequency Percent Valid Percent 

% of Race 

that attended 

tutoring 

African-American 11 12.8 14.1 1.236% 

American Indian 1 1.2 1.3 1.961% 

Asian/Pacific Islander N/A N/A N/A N/A 

Hispanic 5 5.8 6.4 2.427% 

White 61
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Financial Aid 
Increase Need-based Financial Aid  

 While the Strategic Enrollment Plan spells out an aggressive ten-year plan to increase institutional 

financial aid to $17 million, the current economic times prevented additional funding from State support 

that was designated for enrollment growth.   

 SU‟s relatively low funding limits grants and scholarships which are vital to provide access for 

economically disadvantaged students.  Even with the added challenges to increase the total dollars 
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Conclusion 

 
Salisbury University‟s commitment to student excellence and success is nationally recognized and well 

established.  Concurrent with our sterling reputation is our commitment to recruit and retain a culturally diverse 

student body.  Recognizing the responsibility and opportunity to meet the changing ethnic and racial 

demographics of Maryland‟s population, the University has made great strides toward the goal of increasing its 

minority student population.  We are excited to begin planning and implementing strategies that will help us 

welcome and accommodate the increasing number of Hispanic/Latino Maryland high school students.  

Diversifying our faculty and staff is of equal value in our institutional diversity goals, and essential to aiding our 

success in student diversity recruit and retention efforts. 

 

Although our minority student population is modest in number, over the last five years we have piloted and 

implemented initiatives detailed in this report that support the success of minority students and most of all 

enhances the learning and success of all of our students.  The preliminary results of our efforts are quite positive.  

With the addition of the Chief Diversity Officer to the President‟s Office, we will intensify our efforts in 

recruiting and retaining minority faculty and professional staff.  The greatest challenge and threat to our continued 

success at recruiting and retaining a diverse student body, faculty and professional staff is funding.  We are very 

proud of the momentum of success we have made on closing the achievement gap despite the sparse funding 

support we receive.  Not be deterred we will continue to look for external sources of funding, as well make our 

case in the appropriate venues.  We are also mindful of the competition we have among our state, regional and 

national peers that the current economic situation presented us with.  Doing more with less is a noble deed that 

requires immediate support if we are to continue to serve as a champion for academic access and excellence for 

Maryland multicultural citizenry.  


